DEPARTMENT OF THE AIR FORCE



WASHINGTON DC

OFFICE OF THE ASSISTANT SECRETARY

JUN 1 5 2015

SAF/FM 1130 Air Force Pentagon Washington, DC 20330-1130

Ms. Michelle Devinney Branch Manager FNB Community Bank 3362 North Avenue Tinker AFB, OK 73145

Dear Ms. Devinney,

I congratulate the Tinker Air Force Base Branch of FNB Community Bank on its selection as the 2014 Air Force Bank of the Year for the "less than \$1B in assets" category. The purpose of the annual award is to recognize the financial institution that goes above-and-beyond by providing our Air Force community with superior financial education and customized services. Your organization clearly demonstrated excellent customer service and responsiveness to the needs of the Tinker Air Force Base community.

Specifically, you and your team's exemplary level of steadfast service and financial training for Air Force members in the multiple sectors of personal finance are extremely helpful in building a firm financial foundation for the future. I am grateful for your multiple products and services tailored specifically for members of Team Tinker to include new civilian-hire briefings and "Second Chance" loans for personnel recovering from financial hardships. Additionally, your contributions to the Financial Fair will continue to pay dividends as participants disseminate the critical financial savings information to their peers and subordinates.

Thank you and your team for the outstanding service and support you provide all Airmen in the Tinker community. Again, congratulations on your award...it is very well deserved!

Sincerely,

Douglas M. Bennett

Principal Deputy Assistant Secretary

(Financial Management and Comptroller)

DEPARTMENT OF THE AIR FORCE



WASHINGTON DC

OFFICE OF THE ASSISTANT SECRETARY

JUN 1 5 2015

SAF/FM 1130 Air Force Pentagon Washington, DC 20330-1130

Ms. Tess Schuckman Branch Manager Bank of America 5350 E. Comanche Street Tucson, AZ 85707

Dear Ms. Schuckman,

I congratulate Bank of America on its selection as the 2014 Air Force Bank of the Year for the "greater than \$1B in assets" category. The purpose of the annual award is to recognize the financial institution that goes above-and-beyond by providing our Air Force community with superior financial education and customized services. Your organization clearly demonstrated excellent customer service and responsiveness to the needs of the Davis-Monthan AFB community.

Specifically, you and your team's exemplary level of service and financial training for our military members and their families in the Tucson community placed you ahead of the competition. Bank of America's stance in extending special rates and discounts beyond those called for by the Service Members Civil Relief Act provide further easement of their financial obligations. I commend your efforts with both the Tucson's "Arizona Stand Down" event to assist homeless and at-risk veterans, as well as the Military Warriors Support Foundation's presentation of a new home to the family of a military member killed in action in Afghanistan.

Thank you and your team for the outstanding service and support you provide all Airmen in the Davis-Monthan community. Again, congratulations on your award...it is very well deserved!

Sincerely,

Douglas M. Bennett

Principal Deputy Assistant Secretary

(Financial Management and Comptroller)